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DR R K BATRA & Dr S D’SOUZA
Patient Reference Group

Meeting Minutes, Tuesday 22nd November 2016
Present:


 Dr R Batra; TK-Patient; SK-Patient; BC-Patient; JJ- Patient
DF- Patient; CJ- Patient; Karen Prince- Practice manger; Cheryl Conner-Practice nurse; Shelley Jones-Office manager; Jane Twitchett-Secretary
1. Welcome and Introductions
Karen welcomed everyone to the meeting and thanked them for attending. 
2. Ground Rules
Those attending were reminded of the following ground rules - 
a. This Patient Reference Group should represent the views of the Practice population rather

      than specific issues.

b. Patients should bring their opinions with a view to representing patients.  
c. The meeting is not for individual complaints.  
d. All views are noted and everything is confidential
If patients have individual complaints they should feel free to see the Practice Manager afterwards.  The aim of the Group is to move the Surgery forward in a positive way.  

3. Approval of Minutes
The previous minutes were approved. 
4. CQC visit report
We are pleased with the outcome of our CQC visit on 12.7.16. Our overall rating was good in all the catergories. It was mentioned there should be a rating in between good and outstanding as we believe we could have achieved this rating in some of the catergories.
5.  Reception window update
We have received 2 quotes for the privacy window in reception.
It was mentioned by a member of the PRG that we did have a window in reception many years ago but it was taken down. 

NHS property services have refused to fund the window so we are using our own money. We do have to use the Mitie contractors though.
Different windows were discussed and the overall majority agreed a sliding window would be the best option. A window would mean staff would be safer.
6. Lady GP
Dr Verdi will be joining us for 1 year from 1.4.17. She is a graduate of Newcastle and she has now been approved by the GMC for practicing. At the moment she is still receiving mentoring from Dr Batra. She will be doing a regular session on Tuesday afternoons. Her appointments will be 20 minutes long and she will have 15 appointments. Some of these will be pre-bookable and the others we will save to book on the day.
7. AOB
The online service for booking appointments and ordering repeat medication was given the thumbs up.

 Patients are concerned that Well Pharmacy in Gildersome run out of some medication and have to order it in which means patients have to go back again, this is out of our hands and needs to be taken up with Well head office.
Patients would like another hand sanitizer on the reception desk for the way out of the surgery but we have been told just having the one meets infection control protocol.

The text message reminders for patient appointments are not going to all patients, Shelley advised she will check it is set up correctly on these patient records.
CCG have requested we extend our extended hours service to 5 days for the same money, this is still in discussion.

Dr Batra confirmed the practice is more stable since Dr D’Souza joined us. It is working really well and he is dedicated to the practice.

Telephone consultation appointments are working well. Some patients are using these but do need a face to face appointment.

Skype call appointments are ongoing- CCG piloting it. Full consent needs to be in place.

Life channel monitor – it was mentioned that the monitor is too small, the volume is low and the writing is too small. We will look into replacing the monitor with a larger one.
Chery informed PRG that insulin manufacturers are contacting patients asking them to change their devices, she advised DO NOT change anything with them. She is informing the diabetic patients of this by text, phone or face to face.

8. Finish
Next PRG will be in March 17 – date yet to be decided.
9. Thanks

Shelley thanked everyone for attending the meeting.
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